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PERSEVERANCE AND THE FUTURE 
 

     IN 1976, Lafayette Work Center opened its doors to 16 employees with a dedicated purpose of providing 

meaningful and sustaining employment to adults with developmental disabilities.  36 years later Lafayette 

Industries, comprised of Lafayette Work Center in Manchester and Lafayette Industries North, Inc., formerly 

known as I.T.E with a great history in its own right, provided employment to over 390 individuals while 

achieving over $2,000,000 in sales and business services to the community.  

     This doesnôt just ñhappenò.  A Dream based on faith, all about Hope, and supported by charity persevered 

through preconceived prejudices, economic uncertainty, and yes, even floods and natural disasters; persevered by 

the hard work and support of a dedicated throng of parents, spiritual and financial supporters, staff, and a 

volunteer Board whose sole interest is to just make a difference.  

     As we enter into 2013 we have another set of challenges to overcome, some new, and some old disguised as 

ñnewò.  We are entering an era of debate as to what constitutes inclusion and enrichment of lives, and who gets 

to be the judge of that.  But as always, Perseverance to a principle that creates an environment where a spectrum 

of abilities can thrive will always be the true definition of inclusion and diversity. 

     I want to personally thank all of those who have contributed to our Annual Appeal and supported us 

throughout the entire year.  Your generosity has provided our workers with this valuable life-long asset, a job 

that they can call their own, as well as our enhanced programs of free lunches, work recognition, improved work 

spaces, and our wellness programs.  

     As always, at Lafayette Industries:      Itôs all about our workers; and they would simply like to say: 

 

 

 

 

 THANK YOU!  
  

 

 

25 year Gold Watch recipients            

 

 

                                                                                                

 

                                            
      

     Rob Libera       

     Executive Director 

     rlibera@lafayetteindustries.com    

 
     

 
Tele:  636-227-5666 Ê  Fax:  636-227-9650  Ê E-mail:  lwc@lafayetteindustries.com Ê Check out our newsletter in living color at our web site:  www.lafayetteindustries.com

Mission:  The mission of Lafayette Industries is to provide employment 

opportunities to persons who are developmentally disabled / mentally retarded 

and persons with other disabilities who are 18 years or older. 
Goals:  Ê To provide a meaningful and productive work experience to persons 

who are disabled  Ê To maintain a safe and pleasant work environment  Ê To 

teach and to train persons with disabilities to acquire better work habits  Ê To 
enhance self-worth and dignity through employment  Ê To provide high-

quality business service through packaging, light assembly and commercial 

mailings  Ê To operate the center in a professional, fiscally responsible manner  

Ê To provide fair wages and good benefits 

http://www.lafayetteindustries.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

MOUSE HATS FOR SALE - $7.00 

 

He may be the president of Lafayetteôs Board of Directors, but that 

doesnôt mean that Jim Sparks takes himself too seriously.  He has 

sported an awesome handmade foam mouse hat at the past two Mouse 

Races.  Now another board member - Bruce Strombach - with the 

help of his wife, Kathy, have offered to make these hats for others.  

Orders will be taken from now until Feb. 15
th
. Just give your money 

to Becky Stillwell at the front desk.  You can pick up your mouse hat 

on Feb. 22
nd

 at Lafayetteôs front desk or at the Mouse Races on Feb. 

23
rd

.   Be in high style at the event! 

 

(Editorial note:  Letôs give the Cheeseheads of Wisconsin a run for 

their money, and start a new trend - The Mouseheads of Missouri!) 

 

 



 



FRIENDS OF ITE     By Judy Way 

 

 

 

For Calendar: 

 The January Knights of Columbus Dance at Valley Industries is scheduled for January 11 (second Friday 

in January). 

 The next meeting of Friends of I.T.E. Lafayette North is at 9:00 a.m. on Wednesday, January 9, in the 

Lafayette North conference room 

 

LAFAYETT E NORTH EMPLOYEE CHR ISTMAS PARTY  

 

Lafayette North employees enjoyed their Christmas Party on December 19 at the Knights of Columbus Fatima 

Council Hall.  We want to especially thank the Fatima Council for stepping in and providing such a lovely location 

on short notice when we lost the original location just a few weeks before the party.    

 

Employees were all smiles as they danced and enjoyed the variety of music provided by Pro Sound DJ.  

Particularly popular were the line dances and lively Christmas songs.  They truly enjoyed the Lafayette North 

management and supervisory staff joining them on the dance floor.   

 

They stopped dancing long enough to enjoy a hot catered lunch of roast pork or turkey, au gratin potatoes and 

green beans.  While they enjoyed their cookies after lunch (thanks to all parentsô contributions), Rob borrowed the 

DJôs microphone to present a watch and congratulations to Gary Arnold for his 25 years of service to Lafayette 

Industries.  Friends of I.T.E. ï Lafayette North also recognized retiring supervisor, Beverly McGrue, and presented 

her with a potted poinsettia and hooded Lafayette North sweatshirt.   

 

A special hand-crocheted afghan was presented to Jason Boedicker.  The afghan was lovingly hand-made and 

donated to Friends of I.T.E. by Jasonôs mother, Marcy, who was a long-standing member and valued part of our 

organization.  We lost her on Christmas Day two years ago.   

 

Santa arrived and spent a few minutes with each employee to give them their gift from Friends of I.T.E. Lafayette 

North, a new hooded Lafayette North sweatshirt.   

   

Back to the dance floor for a few more lively dances and, before we knew it, transportation started arriving and it 

was time for our tired but happy employees to go home. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
      Smiling faces and happy feet              Congratulations to Beverly McGrue, retiring         Jason Boedicker received a very special afghan 

       enjoying the ñElectric Slideò               supervisor.  Friends of  ITE - Lafayette          hand-made by his mother, Marcy, who was 
                                                         North wished Beverly much happiness in             a much-loved member of Friends of ITE - Lafayette 

                her retirement.  They presented her with a             North, who we lost two years ago. 

                poinsettia plant and hooded sweatshirt to 

                thank her for her service to our loved ones. 

 



 
   Employees take a few minutes 
   to select attendance prizes from            Did you get my revised list?   Check it twice!                             I still want that iPod 

          an eclectic array. 

  
        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
       And I would like lots of money!                         Do you have any hair care tips?  I want your job next year - can I get a raise? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Cookies bring a smile to everyone!    Sometimes we have to make adjustments when we dance!          Yes, North has a conga line! 

 

A TRULY "GREAT" DAY          By Pam Gardner (Proud Great Aunt) 

 

On Thursday, December 6, 2012, at Jefferson Regional Hospital in Festus, Mo., my 

oldest nephew, Chad Vineyard, and his wife, Jennifer, welcomed their second child into 

the world.  My first great nephew, Decklan Chad Vineyard was born at 6:32 a.m., 

weighed 7 lbs., 4 ozs., and measured 20ò long.  Decklan joins excited big sister, Kyra, 

age 5. 

 

THANKS TO THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS ST. CLEMENT COUNCIL #13604      By Helen Roder 

 

On December 13
th
, Rob and Dan Libera, along with Mike and Helen 

Roder, were guests at the St. Clementôs Knights of Columbus 

Christmas dinner.  Rob was presented with a $2,500 check.  Lafayette 

Industries has been a recipient of St. Clementôs (Des Peres) Tootsie 

Roll Drive for the last four years.  Thanks for your generosity, St. 

Clement Knights.  Thanks to all the Lafayette volunteers.  Please help 

again next year, and we will need more volunteers. 

 
At Left:  Dan Libera, Rob Libera, Mike Roder, John LeGraf 



2012 ST. JOHNôS CHRISTMAS PARTY  Pictures by Carl Miller and Article by Mary Ferranto 

 

 

 

 

 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Top Left:  Everybody listens to directions;   Top Right:  Craft time requires lots of concentration;   Middle Left:  Waiting for their turn to 

go get lunch;   Middle Right:  Parents were welcome as well;  Bottom Left:  Everybody got a chance to sing their favorite Holiday song;  

Bottom Right:  Santa Claus then greeted everyone with a handshake and candy cane when going off the stage. 

 

   

 

     Once again, workers at Lafayette were treated to a great afternoon Christmas celebration at St. John's UCC in 

South County.  This party has been held annuallyfor approximately 20+ years.  Everyone gathered at 1:00 p.m. and 

were welcomed by the youth group and other adult members of St. John's.  People had a chance to visit for a short 

while.  Then after a blessing from our own Ryan Dillon, everyone enjoyed a light meal.  The meal was ham and 

turkey sandwiches, chips, cookies and a drink.  The meal was followed by a craft activity that could be taken home 

and shared with their families.  

     Then the moment all wait for - Santa and Christmas Carols!!!  The stage is set with a microphone, there is a 

piano player and each LWC worker gets to come on stage, pick a song and sing a solo.   It was lots of fun.  Santa 

listened to all and then gave out candy canes.  Time went by so quickly, but everyone had a great time.  Don't 

forget to put it on your list for next year. We had a record attendance this year! 


